Cass River Greenway Meeting Minutes

January 6, 2016
City of Vassar Office 1:00 – 3:00 PM

Press Conference
The CRG meeting was preceeded by a press conference hosted by Saginaw Bay RC&D and led by Board Chairman Richard Dell and Executive Director Jim Hergott.  The highlight of the press release was the announcement of a $30,000 grant for streambank erosion control from the Great Lakes Commission.  This grant brings the total funding received for this initiative to $83,100.  Funders in addition to the Great Lakes Commission include; Saginaw Bay WIN, Bay Area Community Foundation, US Fish & Wildlife Service, Star of the West Milling Company, and Frankenmuth Conservation Club.

In 2015 approximately 1000 feet of streambank was improved by installing double row tree revetments.  The goal for 2016 is to install tree revetments on 2000 feet of riverbank.
Bridgeport Launch Projects

Bill Wheeler reported that Bridgeport will be awarded a grant from the Michigan Natural Resources Trust Fund for construction of a park/canoe launch at the Hoffman site (corner of Dixie Highway Bridge and Cass River).  Design work will begin now, followed by a permit application to the DEQ.  The goal is to begin construction in 2016.
Bill also reported that he is still waiting on the DEQ permit for the Davis Park launch project.  The project has been delayed due to the lengthy DEQ permit process.

Bill also reported that Bridgeport will receive a major grant from the Michigan Natural Trust Fund for construction of a park/trailhead to be located near Bridgeport’s Historic Bridge.  This facility will link up with the Iron Belle Trail.
Vassar Launch Project

Brian Chapman reported that the Vassar project is undergoing some design modifications which has delayed the submisssion of the DEQ permit application.  Bids will go out after receipt of the DEQ permit.  Construction is planned for 2016.
M-46 Launch Site 
Joe Toth reported that MDOT has approved a right-of-way permit for the launch. Spicer Engineering has completed the design, which includes a 12’x12’ geotextile mat for the launch ramp, and has submitted the DEQ permit.  Joe will be conducting a pre-construction meeting to begin planning for the construction phase which is planned for 2016.
Caine Road River Access Project

Russ Fall reported that the parking lot, including a guard rail, has been completed and is now in use.  A walking path has been cleared to the river’s edge.  This project is essentially complete and makes a nice addition to our water trail. Thank you DNR and the Tuscola County Road Commission for your support on this project.
Frankenmuth Boat Launch Project
Daren Kaschinske reported that Frankenmuth will receive a major grant from the Michigan Natural Resources Trust Fund for a major renovation to the Frankenmuth Memorial Park boat launch and adjoining facilities.  Design work has not yet begun.  Construction will most likely occur in 2017.
Tuscola Park Expansion Project

Jerry Peterson reported that Tuscola Township will receive a major grant from the Michigan Natural Resources Trust Fund to purchase approximately 4 acres of property adjacent to the existing Tuscola Township Park.  This will allow for improvement in parking and access to the canoe launch as well as adding other park facilities.

Streambank Erosion Project

Tiffany Foco reported that the tree revetment installations planned for 2015 are complete.  Five sites in Saginaw and Tuscola County, totaling approximately 1000 feet of double row tree revetments, were completed.  Next year she has a goal to install 2000 feet of tree revetments.  Tiffany is looking to the committee for input on known areas of severe erosion and property owners who are interested in this initiative.  We will also need more treees.
319 Implementation Grant Request

Tiffany reported that the grant request was submitted to the DEQ on October 8.  Staff reviews have begun and we anticipate feedback on our request sometime this summer.
The grant proposal requests funding to address bacteria pollution in four key tributaries of the Cass River.  This issue has been documented in prior DEQ water testing and confirmed in our recent CRG water monitoring project completed in 2013.

Water Quality Monitoring

Saginaw Bay RC&D has submitted the lower Cass River as a candidate for the upcoming DEQ 5 Year Rotating Water Quality Monitoring Program.  This would fit nicely with the 319 Implementation Grant request activity.
2016 Cass River Clean Up

Jared Olson reported on the 2016 Cass River Clean Up to be hosted by Caro.  The Caro park located off M-24 would serve as our headquarters and we would work downstream to the Caro dam and upstream to Deckerville Road, pending enough volunteers.  This would require 7-8 crews and would cover 6-7 miles of river.  Jared is looking at a Saturday in July.
Misc.  Items

Saginaw Bay RC&D will be hosting their annual “Celebration of Success” on Feb. 25, 2016.  The event will be held at the Frankenmuth Bavarian Inn beginning at 9:00 am until 3:00 pm.  A formal announcement with registration forms will be issued soon.

The Tuscola County Economic Development Council has submitted a grant request to the DNR Michigan Dam Management organization for funding to address the failed Caro dam situation.  The hope is that the resevoir above the dam would be restored to historic levels.
Next Meeting:  Wednesday, March 2, 2016  1:00 – 3:00PM
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